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Administration
MAY 31 2002

Mr. Steven J. Grossman
Director of Aviation
Port of Oakland

530 Water Street
Oakland, CA 94604

Dear Mr. Grossman:

Thank you for your submission of the Port of Oakland’s Updated Competition Plan for
Oakland International Airport (OAK) (FY 01-02). We have reviewed the competition
plan and determined that it is in accordance with the requirements of section 155 of the
Wendell H. Ford Aviation Investment and Reform Act for the 21% Century (AIR-21),
Pub. L. 106-181, April 5, 2000. However, there are some areas that we request you
address in your next update to assist us in monitoring the airport’s ability to
accommodate new entry and competition.

As we indicated in our letter of January 14, 2001, annual competition updates are
required for a covered airport applying for a new passenger facility charge (PFC) or a
grant to be issued under the Airport Improvement Program (AIP) in fiscal year 2002. In
Program Guidance Letter (PGL) 00-3 (May 8, 2001), the FAA addressed the
information needed to be provided in competition plan updates on each of the
applicable areas specified in section 155. On August 16, 2001, we issued guidance
reminding covered airports of the requirement to have a competition plan update
accepted by the FAA before new AIP grants or PFC approvals could be issued in

FY 2002. We also reminded covered airports of the need to address the issues raised in
our review letters for their FY 2001 submittals.

The September 11 terrorist attacks necessitated an immediate response to security
requirements. Therefore, on October 1, 2001, we modified the August 16, 2001,
guidance to indicate that we would make AIP and PFC funding decisions before May 1,
2002, regardless of the status of the competition plan update. Additionally, we
requested that competition plans be filed by March 1, 2002, in order to meet the
statutory requirement and to provide sufficient time for our review. The Aviation and
Transportation Security Act, Pub. L. 107-71 (November 16, 2001) exempted a covered
airport from filing a competition plan or update for a PFC approved or grant made in
FY 2002 if the fee or grant is to be used to improve security at a covered airport. We
interpret this provision to apply only in cases where a PFC approval or AIP grant issued
in FY 2002 will be used exclusively for improved security. Since OAK has not
indicated that PFC and AIP requests in FY 2002 will be limited exclusively to security
projects, it is necessary to review your update for compliance with section 155 of
AIR-21.






